

714 S.W. Jackson St., Suite 300 Topeka, KS 66603

Jeff Zmuda, Secretary

Laura Kelly, Governor

Phone: (785) 296-3317 Fax: (785) 296-0014

kdocpub@ks.gov

www.doc.ks.gov

June 19, 2023

Sedgwick County Dept. of Corrections 700 S. Hydraulic Wichita, KS Kansas 67211

Dear Chris Morales:

This letter is to inform you that Jeff Zmuda, Secretary of Corrections, authorizes approval of the Sedgwick County Dept. of Corrections FY24 Juvenile Comprehensive Plan and request for funding of correctional services pursuant to K.S.A. 78-7038 through 75-7053.

The Sedgwick County Dept. of Corrections has been awarded \$4,247,843.00 which includes:

\$4,080,515.72 for Graduated Sanctions and \$167,327.28 for Delinguency Prevention.

In addition, KDOC has completed a review of the agency's applications for grant funding from the Juvenile Evidence-Based Programs Account. The following grant awards have been approved:

\$1,535,072.62 for the services outlined in your FY24/25 JCAB Grant application;

\$1,228,056.00 for the services outlined in your FY24/25 Reinvestment Grant application and

\$ 500,000.00 for the services outlined in your FY24/25 Regional Collaboration Grant application.

We anticipate funding to be made available by mid-July. If you have any questions, please contact Marie McNeal at marie.mcneal@ks.gov or 785-230-6932 for assistance.

Sincerely,

Megan Milner

Deputy Secretary of Adult and Juvenile Community-Based Services Designee, Secretary of Corrections

cc: Pete F. Meitzner, Board of County Commissioners Chairperson Kristin Peterman, Juvenile Advisory Board Chairperson File